
Salvation Army Harbor Light 

Annual PREA Report 2022 

The following information is provided in accordance with PREA standards 115.287, 115.288, and 

115.289: 

Investigations were conducted from 1/1/2022 to 12/31/2022. 

 Substantiated Unsubstantiated Unfounded Other/On 
going 

Total 

Resident on Resident 
Sexual Abuse 
 

0 0 0 0 2 

Resident on Resident 
Sexual Harassment 
 

0 1 0 0 0 

Resident on Resident 
Retaliation 
 

0 0 0 0 0 

Staff on Resident 
Sexual Abuse  
 

0 1 0 0 0 

Staff on Resident 
Sexual Harassment 
 

0 0 0 0 0 

Staff on Resident 
Sexual Retaliation 
 

0 0 0 0 0 

 

Narrative describing: 
Include those definitions of categories described are based on the standards definitions. 

(1) problem areas 
a. Incident #1: Incident 1 involved an accusation about a staff person. 
b. Incident #2: Incident 2 involved an accusation about another client. 

(2) ongoing corrective action 
a. There is no ongoing corrective action, as neither report could be substantiated.  

(3) Report of findings and corrective action 
 After investigation neither report could be substantiated  

 
 
Last year there were 2 substantiated reports of sexual abuse at the Monroe location. This year 
the Monroe and Macomb locations had no PREA incidents. The Detroit location had the 2 
unsubstantiated incidents.  
 
Salvation Army Harbor Light is committed to detecting and preventing sexual harassment and 
sexual abuse in all our facilities. Staff training and education is a key component in prevention 
efforts. Policies and procedures are in place and Harbor Light will continue to take steps to 
ensure the safety of our staff and clients. The client intake provides clear information about the 



zero-tolerance policy and the definitions of sexual abuse and harassment. Clients are provided 
with multiple avenues in which to report concerns 
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